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Friday 14th March 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have had an exciting week here at Chapelford, with two fantastic residential trips taking place that have given our children the op-
portunity to learn, grow, and create unforgettable memories! 

Year 3 - Tatton Hall Residential 

Our Year 3 children from Class 10 had an amazing time on their second-ever residential trip to Tatton Hall! The trip started with a visit to 
the Ice Cream Farm, where the children had a fantastic time exploring a range of activities. They played on sand and water equipment 
and even tried their hand at rock climbing! One of the highlights was the Gemstone Cove, where the children sifted through sand to find 
colourful gems, which they were able to take home in little bags. Of course, no visit to the farm would be complete without a delicious 
ice cream treat! 

Once they arrived at Tatton Hall, the children got straight into their activities. They made origami ice cream cones and participated in 
team games. The children were split into four groups, each aiming to demonstrate our Chapelford values and earn points from the 
teachers. There were plenty of prizes awarded throughout the evening! The next day, the children put their Geography skills to the 
test with orienteering and pond dipping activities. They used maps to crack codes and even discovered a newt in the pond! 

It was wonderful to see our Year 3 children having so much fun while learning outside the classroom. Their enthusiasm and positive 
behaviour made us incredibly proud! 

 

A busy week of residential visits! 
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Year 4 - PGL Residential 

Meanwhile, our Year 4 children had their own exciting adventure at PGL. On Thursday morning, the entire year group set off for 
this action-packed trip, where they had the opportunity to try new activities such as abseiling and rock climbing. The children 
worked together in teams, including walking a sensory trail blindfolded, which helped them to develop their communication and 
teamwork skills. It was great to see the children relying on each other to navigate safely. 

One of the highlights of the trip was the evening entertainment around the campfire. The children sang, danced, and enjoyed the 
great outdoors with their friends, making memories that will last a lifetime. Of course, no residential trip would be complete with-
out a warm cup of hot chocolate made by the teachers! 

A Huge Well Done! 

At Chapelford, we are incredibly proud of the wide variety of opportunities we offer our children, including residential trips. These 
trips are an invaluable chance for our children to grow in confidence, learn new skills, and thrive in a different environment. We 
would like to say a huge well done to all the children who participated in the trips this week. Their enthusiasm, participation, and 
excellent behaviour as ambassadors of Chapelford made us incredibly proud. 

Thank you for your continued support, and we look forward to more exciting opportunities in the future!  
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High Performance Learning at Chapelford Village Primary School 

 

As part of the school's ambitious journey to becoming a High Performance    

Learning school, we encourage you to purchase and read this book which shows 

how you can grow the minds of your children and guide them to success both in 

school and in life.  

We currently have copies of this book that as  a parent you can loan from the 

school, please ask at the school office. 

As a school, we are have adopted the High Performance Learning philosophy and framework with the aim 

of becoming a High Performance Learning School. This is a unique teaching and learning framework to 

support us in establishing an ambitious school culture. As part of this framework, we have strengthened 

the children's understanding of our school values and how to behave under the framework of 

'CHAPELFORD' and we continue to embed our school ethos to Learn, Achieve and Respect.  

 Each week, we explore a different value through a school assembly, embed this within our classrooms 

through discussion and celebrate this with a weekly values award.   

In addition to focusing on our values as part of our learning around how to behave, we are also introducing 

ACPs to the children to support them in understanding how we think. In Autumn, we focused on  

Metathinking: thinking about thinking and in Spring, we are looking at Linking: connecting new learning 

with our existing knowledge and thinking outside the box.  

To support your child with developing their knowledge of linking at home, always be looking for patterns 

and consider whether you can create more links if you approximate by discussing with your child  ‘this is 

not exactly the same but it’s a bit like....’  

Value for Spring 2 is Achieve 

1 Kenzo 2 Stella 3 Millie 4 Archie 

5 Connie 6 Phoebe 7 Jolanda 8 Georgie 

9 Asztrid 10 All of Class 10 11 Georgie 12 Hafsa 

13 Alex 14 Darcy 15 Phoebe 16 Abhinav 

17 Bailey 18 Jayden 19 Sophie 20 Lucy 

21 Tristan 22 Josh 23 Ison 24 Scott 

   Perseverance Award 
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Please can we remind all parents that in the interest of health and safety children are not 
permitted to use the playground or any of the equipment after school. We would like to     

encourage all parents and children to leave the grounds after pick-up so that the site can be 
secured and gates locked. Thank you for your co-operation.  

Year 6 CGP Books 

Please be reminded that SAT’s revision books are  

still available to purchase on Parentmail. 

Dates for your diary 

March 2025  

Monday 17th Year 3 - Class 11 and 12 Residential to Tattenhall 

Monday 17th St Patrick’s Day. Children from St Patrick’s house can wear their own green clothes. 

Mon 17th - Fri 28th Year 5 BikeRight Sessions to commence 

Monday 24th  EYFS visit to Warrington Museum 

Monday 31st Eid al-Fitr Celebration Day 

April 2025  

Tuesday 1st Easter Assemblies across the school 

Wednesday 2nd ChaPTA OPAL stay & play 4pm & 5pm. Information to follow. 

Thursday 3rd Year 2 Residential to Gulliver’s World 

Friday 4th End of Spring 2 Term 

Tuesday 22nd Back to School - Summer 1 Term 

Wednesday 23rd St George’s Day. Children from St George’s House can wear their own red clothes. 

Friday 25th ChaPTA own clothes day for a chocolate donation. 
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Star Learners  

1 Rosa 13 Ethan 

2 Isla 14 Glenn 

3 Harry 15 Kunashe 

4 Jenson 16 Anvi 

5 Ada 17 Elliott 

6 Mannat 18 Amaya 

7 Aamirah 19 Gavin 

8 Sara 20 Dollie Rae 

9 Theo 21 Mazen 

10 All of class 10 22 Max 

11 Jason 23 Sheeta 

12 Toby 24 Aarush 

 

Always Child 

1 Cooper 13 All of class 13 

2 Joel 14 Jack 

3 Dotty 15 Paige 

4 Ruby 16 Emma 

5 Evie 17 Sophia J 

6 Leanne 18 Paige 

7 Harry 19 Ollie 

8 Khaleesi 20 Imogen 

9 Pippa 21 Leo H 

10 All of class 10 22 Luke 

11 Pazu 23 Sam 

12 Lillie 24 Sky 

EYFS YEAR 1 Year 2 YEAR 3 YEAR 4 YEAR 5 YEAR 6 

99% 98% 95% 98% 98% 96% 98% 

Mother’s Day Messages—Please keep a look out in the coming weeks for some lovely messages in the War-

rington Guardian from all the children to their lovely mums, carers and special people in their lives. 

 

Monday 17th March St Patricks House children can come to school wearing their house colour green. 

A reminder if you child has signed up to take part in Bikeright, please remember they need to bring their 

bike into school on the appropriate day. 

Out of School Achievements 

Congratulations and well done to…. 

 

This weekend Roby got man of the match at his football match and trainer of the week        
at his rugby!  

 

Well done to you. 
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Can we request that children's ParentPay accounts are regularly topped up, to 

make sure the children continue to receive their school lunches and snacks. 

Free School Meals end for pupils at the end of Year 2. School lunch is £2.80 per  

person per day it to be paid via Parentpay.  

If you require more help please don’t hesitate to contact the school office on 01925 

712554 or email us on office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk 

Reminder - Once money has been put onto your child’s account this needs to be 

allocation to school meals.  

ParentPay 

Chapelford are still working with Roberts Recycling - a specialist clothing bank company to 

raise funds for school. These clothes are collected up and redistributed around the world to 

places in need. This reduces the amount of clothes that go into landfill and ChaPTA receives 

money for every  kilo donated for our children. 

The clothing bank is located outside of the Chapelford Nursey gates, o the Sainsburys                                 

car park side of our school. 

  

School menu for week beginning Monday 17th March  

is week 2 

Please be aware that we are a NUT FREE school.                                                                                                        

We have children in school with severe nut allergies, please do not send your                            

child into school with any nut related products.  

Thank you in advance. 

In line with the Governments Healthy School incitive parents are requested to  only send 

healthy snacks for their children for break and lunch time. Please ensure these items are 

low in fat and/or sugar. Thank you for your co-operation. 

School Meals 
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